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Notice of Parks Openings 

Powers Bluff Entrance Closure 
 
 

For Immediate Release:  
 
 
Dexter, North and South Wood County Park campgrounds are opening for the season on Thursday, 

May 1, 2025. Wood County Cera Park will be opening on Friday May 23rd, 2025.  
 
Powers Bluff main entrance, off of Bethel Road, will be closed to vehicular traffic May 2-4, 2025, due 
to an Event hosted by the Friends of Powers Bluff.  Access to trails will still be available at the 
County Hwy N Trailhead Parking lot.  
 
Camping reservations are REQUIRED.  To check availability, and reserve a campsite or shelter 
building, visit our online reservation system.  Reservations may be made 12 months in advance. 
 
Beaches officially open on Memorial Day weekend.   
 
Many activities can be enjoyed in the parks such as fishing, boating, hiking, biking, picnicking, disc 
golf, playground areas etc.  
 
You can find more information or reach us by using one of the methods shown below. 

a) Phone – 715-421-8422 
b) Email – parks@woodcountywi.gov 
c) Website - www.woodcountywi.gov/departments/parks 
d) Facebook & Messenger https://www.facebook.com/WoodCoWisc.ParksForestry/ 

 
Please check our website, Facebook & Instagram pages for updated opening and closing information.  
 
Thanks and see you soon!   
Wood County Parks and Forestry Department 
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